
REGULAR MEETING 

April 13, 2021 

     The Regular Meeting of the Jennings City Council was convened on the 13th day of April, 2021 

 at 5:30 p.m. in the Jennings City Council Chambers, 154 N. Main Street, Jennings, Louisiana with 

President Stephen VanHook presiding and a quorum present. 

     Jennings City Council Members present: Johnny Armentor, District B; Clifton LeJeune, District C; 

Anthony LeBlanc, District D; Stephen VanHook, District E 

     Jennings City Council Members Absent: Carolyn Simon, District A 

     The Prayer was led by Mr. LeJeune and Pledge of Allegiance was led by Mr. Armentor. 

      It was moved by Mr. LeBlanc, seconded by Mr. LeJeune and carried by unanimous yeas of voice 

vote of those in attendance to APPROVE the Minutes of the March 9, 2021 Regular Meeting.   

      Ordinance No. 1769 – an ordinance wherein the City Council approves the levying of millage rates 

not to exceed the prior year’s maximum.  It was motioned by Mr. Armentor and seconded by Mr. 

LeBlanc to adopt Ordinance No. 1769.   Mayor Henry Guinn stated that the rates will remain the same 

this year for all the millages.  After no public comment, discussion or questions, the ordinance was 

read in full and was carried by unanimous voice yeas of vote of those in attendance to ADOPT 

ORDINANCE NO. 1769.     

      Yeas: Johnny Armentor, Anthony LeBlanc, Clifton LeJeune & Stephen VanHook 

                 Nays:  None                    Abstained:  None                     Absent:  Carolyn Simon 

      It was motioned by Mr. Armentor and seconded by Mr. LeJeune to authorize the mayor to accept the 

lowest responsible bidder for Hydrate Chemical Bulk Lime for FY 2021-22. Bids were opened on April 

7, 2021 at 10:00 a.m.  Mayor Guinn stated the water plant uses this substance for the treatment of 

drinking water.  The only bidder was Carmeuse Lime & Stone out of Baton Rouge.  The bid amount was 

an increase of 19.77 per ton from last year.  The bid amount was $256.18/ton with freight, administrative 

fees and delivery/fuel surcharge included.   After no other comment or discussion, it was carried by 

unanimous yeas of voice vote of those in attendance to authorize the mayor to ACCEPT the lowest 

responsible bidder for Hydrate Chemical Bulk Lime for FY 2021-22.   

      It was motioned by Mr. Armentor and seconded by Mr. LeBlanc to authorize the mayor to accept the 

lowest responsible bidder for Chlorine Gas for FY 2021-22.  Bids were opened on April 7, 2021 at 10:00 

a.m.  Mayor Guinn stated this gas was also used at the water plant for the treatment of drinking water.  

The only bidder was C & L Aqua Professionals, Inc. out of Sulphur.  The bid amount was a slight 

increase of 5 cents per pound from last year.  The bid amount was 0.86991 / pound with 3% up to $35.00 

fuel charge per delivery, $4.50 per delivery handling fee and $7.50 rental per cylinder.  After no other 

comment or discussion, it was carried by unanimous yeas of voice vote of those in attendance to 

authorize the mayor to ACCEPT the lowest responsible bidder for Chlorine Gas for FY 2021-22.   

      With no further business on the agenda, it was moved by Mr. LeJeune, seconded by Mr. LeBlanc 

and carried by unanimous yeas of voice vote of those in attendance to ADJOURN this Regular 

Meeting on April 13, 2021 of the Jennings City Council at 5:38 p.m. 

 

ATTEST: 

__/s/Barbara Lantz________                                               ______________________________ 

Barbara Lantz, Secretary                                Stephen VanHook, President 

Jennings City Council                                    Jennings City Council                                                                                


